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Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No:  172-A
Committee:  Finance

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to exemptions from the payment of fees for fire department permits, inspections and performance tests.
	Sponsor(s): Council Members Vacca, Gentile, Crowley, Vallone, Lappin, Garodnick, Jackson, Greenfield, Lander, Nelson, Weprin, Mendez, Ulrich, Koo and Halloran.


Summary of Legislation: Proposed Intro. 172-A would reverse the  provisions of Local Law 41 of 2009 to exempt all not-for-profit churches, charitable and educational organizations from payment of Fire Department permit, inspection and performance test fees.   Local Law 41 limited the exemption from fees to organizations that operate predominantly as religious institutions, provide housing to the institution’s clergy, or educational institutions accredited by New York State that provide kindergarten through 12th grade education.

Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.
Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: FY 2015
Fiscal Impact Statement:

	
	Effective FY14

	FY Succeeding Effective FY15
	Full Fiscal Impact FY15

	Revenues
	-$1,500,000
	-$3,000,000
	-$3,000,000

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	-$1,500,000
	-$3,000,000
	-$3,000,000


Impact on Revenues: Proposed Intro. 172-A would reduce Fire Department revenue by approximately $3 million each year.  Fees collected pursuant to Local Law 41 have been approximately $3 million each year since its adoption.
Impact on Expenditures: None.
Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: City tax levy.
Source of Information: Fire Department
Estimate Prepared by: Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
Estimate Reviewed By: Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel
Legislative History: Intro. 172 was introduced by the Council on April 14, 2010 and assigned to the Committee on Finance.  The Committee held a hearing on June 17, 2010 and laid the bill over. An amendment was proposed, and the Committee held a hearing and voted to approve the amended bill, Proposed Int. 172-A, on December 19, 2013.  The Council approved Proposed Int. 172-A on December 19, 2013.  On December 27, 2013 Mayor Bloomberg issued a message of disapproval, vetoing Proposed Int. 172-A. The Council formally accepted that message at its Stated meeting held on January 8, 2014. On January 29, 2014, the Committee will consider a vote to over-ride the Mayor’s veto and repass the legislation as Int. 172-A. Upon a successful vote, the full Council will vote to repass the legislation on February 4, 2014. 
Date Submitted to the Council: Intro. 172 was introduced on April 14, 2010.
Date Prepared:  January 28, 2014
Intro 172-A


